
Volta Finance Limited  

STATEMENT ON CULTURE

Adopted by the Board 25.9.19 

The Board recognises that its tone and culture is important and will greatly impact its interactions 

with shareholders and service providers as well as the development of long-term shareholder value. 

The importance of sound ethical values and behaviours is crucial to the ability of the Company to 

achieve its corporate objectives successfully. 

 The Board individually and collectively seeks to act with diligence, honesty and integrity.  It 

encourages its members to express differences of perspective and to challenge but always in a 

respectful, open, cooperative and collegiate fashion.  The Board encourages diversity of thought and 

approach and chooses its members with this approach in mind.  The Corporate Governance 

principles that the Board has adopted are designed to ensure that the Company delivers long term 

value to its shareholders and treats all shareholders equally.  All shareholders are encouraged to 

have an open dialogue with the Board.  

The Board recognises that the Company will take investment and other risks in order to achieve its 

objectives but these risks are monitored and managed and the Company seeks to avoid excessive 

risk taking in pursuit of returns.  A large part of the Board’s activities are centred upon what is 

necessarily an open and respectful dialogue with the Investment Manager.   The Board believes that 

it has a very constructive relationship with the Investment Manager whilst holding them to account 

and questioning the choices and decisions made by them. 

The Board has adopted a code for Director dealings and a procedure for matters reserved and 

matters delegated to service providers to ensure an appropriate and effective framework for 

implementation and oversight.  The Board intends to review its internal culture and that of its 

service providers on a regular basis. 


